MINUTES OF THE MEETING HELD ON

MONDAY 17th NOVEMBER 2008 AT THE VILLAGE HALL

Present; Councillors    Nick McNally, Gwyneth Davies, Meinir Taylor, Charles Arch, Rhiannon Jones and Cllr Ifan Davies. 
Apologies; Cllr Brian Thomas, Sheena Duller and Adam Lionel. 
The minutes of the last meeting were passed as a true record by Cllr Gwyneth Davies and seconded by Cllr. Nick Mc Nally.

Also present was Mr Patrick Keen Penffynnon Hall enquiring what the future of the Village school is and to share an idea with the Community Council to use the building.

Cllr Mc Nally suggested we discuss the idea with Mr Keen first. 

Mr Keen has many contacts in the Art Industry and says that young artists are always looking for rooms or tables to rent to enable them to exhibit  their work. He has been to the school to see the building and take measurements with Mrs Lenora Davies permission. He has worked out there is room for 19 tables of different sizes in the building and with various exhibitions and commissions there could be an income of around £14.000 per annum. Firstly we need to know what  the Education Department intend to do with the building and also hold some form of public meeting to discuss the future of the building. Also running costs of the building need to be considered.
Mr Dai Lloyd Evans Farwell Dinner,
The clerk has sent out letters to former councillors and all replies so far are unable to attend the dinner. Cllr Nick McNally and his wife will attend along with Cllr Charles Arch. None of the other Councillors can attend due to other commitments. 

Streetlights,

A Quotation from Derwen Lighting for a lamp near the Miners Arms and one near Cleveland was received. The cost was £788.39 and £1891.25 plus Vat for both lamps. No other quotes have been received .

Boundary Commission Workshops. 
There is a Local Government Boundary Commission for Wales workshop to be held in Abergavenny and Carmarthen in December. No one is able to attend.

Planning Approval

Planning has been approved for a conservatory at Glynberws Ysbyty Ystwyth.

Age Concern Wales,

A letter was received from Age Concern informing Community Councils who were unable to attend the recent briefing that a representative is willing to come to a meeting to distribute leaflets and information.

Road Closure,

Ceredigion County Council have written to inform us of a road closure on the C1076 Hendre Quarry road from the 5th to the 30th January. Diversions will be in place.

There was no other business, the next meeting will be on the 19th January 2009.
